
 
July 12, 2024  
 

Daniel C. Goldner, Chairman  
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission  
21 South Fruit Street 
Concord, NH 03301 
 
Re:   DW 24-089; Petition for Approval of Financing for Upgrades to Nashua Water 

Treatment Facility; Proposed Procedural Schedule 
 
Dear Chairman Goldner: 
 

On July 3,2024, Pennichuck Water Works Inc. (“Company”) petitioned the New 
Hampshire Public Utilities Commission (“PUC”) to approve its request to obtain financing 
from the New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services for a PFAS Remediation 
Grant and Loan Fund in order to finance upgrades to the Nashua Water Treatment Facility.  In 
order to review the filing and issue its Technical Statement, the Department of Energy 
(“DOE”) proposes the following procedural schedule, which the Company has agreed to.   
 

Proposed Procedural Schedule  
 
Data Requests - Set 1     Tuesday, July 16, 2024 
 
Responses to Data Requests– Set 1  Friday, July 26, 2024 
 
Data Requests – Set 2   Tuesday, August 6, 2024 
  
Responses to Data Requests – Set 2  Friday, August 16, 2024 
 
Technical Session (Virtual)  Wed., August 28, 2024:1:00 – 3:00 p.m. 
 
Data Requests – Set 3 (if necessary)   Thursday, August 29, 2024 
 
Responses to Data Requests – Set 3 (if required) Thursday, September 5, 2024 
 
DOE Technical Statement    Wednesday, October 2, 2024 
 

 
Consistent with the Commission’s current practices, this letter is being filed only in 

electronic form. 

 
 
COMMISSIONER 
Jared S. Chicoine 
 
 
DEPUTY COMMISSIONER 
Christopher J. Ellms, Jr.   
 
 

STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE 
 

 
 

DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY 
21 S. Fruit St., Suite 10 

Concord, N.H. 03301-2429  

 
 

TDD Access: Relay NH 
1-800-735-2964 

 
Tel. (603) 271-3670 

 
Website: 

www.energy.nh.gov 



 
      Sincerely, 
 
      /s/ Molly M. Lynch 
 
      Molly M. Lynch, Esq.  
      Hearings Examiner 
 
 
cc: Service List. 
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